
Dear Praying friends and supporters:
It is a beautiful time of year as we remember that we don´t serve crosses
or images made of ceramic or pieces of cloth but that we serve a risen and

very much alive Christ! We have
been through a lot of changes in
the last few months but through it
all we have the very real sensation
of our Savior being very much
beside us.

Heroes of Faith Christian
School began classes with

kindergarten up to second grade.
We have official

permission up to that grade and we hope to
get permission for up to 6th grade next year.
We ask that you continue to uphold this
ministry in prayer and for Pastor Humberto
that is leading this ministry.
Our home school group has 13 children from

pre-kindergarten (Emily) to the last grade in
high school.    It has been a privilege to serve
these children and their families, as we desire
to train and teach them to love God with all

their heart, mind and soul.  Please pray for wisdom and strength in this
area. Pray for Ana Isabel and Barak, as they have not yet received Jesus as
their Savior.



English classes have begun

and we have been able to
reach out to many unsaved.
Please pray for Nicolas and
Alfredo who have been
faithfully attending that we
would have opportunity to witness to them.

The biggest news is that the church has officially moved.  The old building in

the middle of town was literally about to fall down and for safety reasons
we have had to move to the Seminary property.  We are using the

Seminary chapel and our school buildings for Sunday school etc. It has
been a big change but we have accepted it as part of God´s will.    We have

been enjoying the extra space of a larger church auditorium and the
orchestra sounds great with the autistics.  There have been potential

buyers for the old church property and we continue to pray for a quick
sale so that we can begin construction on our church building.

Homeschool group

Panorama of the Sunday morning church service



Sam continues to work full time at the Seminary.  He really enjoys it and is

being used of God in a special way in that
capacity.  Please pray for him that God
would continue to use him and give him
special wisdom that he would make wise
decisions to further God´s work in that
place.

We are excited about the men´s prayer
breakfasts that have begun again on Saturday

mornings.  Beth has begun a ladies Bible study and is enjoying discipling and
getting to know the ladies a little better in that way.

We will be in the States for our next
furlough in July of 2020.  We are

looking forward to updating you and
reuniting with family and friends.  If you have
a mission conference planned we would
really enjoy being there.  Please let us know
as we begin to plan this special time.

We really appreciate your prayers on our behalf.  Please pray for our
family and ministry that God would direct and
bless our efforts as we seek to serve Him with

our whole being. God bless you,

The RojasFamily
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at the seminary

Church orchestra




